WHAT’S ON IN INDONESIAN

End of Year Snapshot

It has been a pleasure teaching Bahasa Indonesia onsite at Wandin North Primary School in 2022. The students have had a
happy and very productive year. We have enjoyed many highlights such as Indonesian Club and Hari Kemerdekaan
(Indonesia’s 77th Independence Day). | am so proud of how hard each student has worked and of their achievements. Our
Grade 6 Indonesian captains, Dax and Alysia, are also to be commended. They have been amazing role models who have
supported their fellow students beautifully throughout the year. Here is what we have recently been up to in Indonesian:

| Students in Grade 1
and 2 have focused
on hobbies and
sports. They have
sorted interests and
grouped them into
personal ‘Saya suka’
(likes) and ‘Saya
tidak suka’ (dislikes)

Prep students have learnt about
&1 Bentuk (Shapes). They enjoyed going
| on a shapes hunt and singing a Bib-
itsku song to help remember the vo-
cabulary. The Preps have also looked
at the text ‘Ulat Sangat Lapar’ (the
Very Hungry Caterpillar, adapted to
Indonesian). They have practised
saying the days of the week,
~  colours, numbers and the
§ various names of interesting
. foods.

students
have continued to focus
on the topic,
‘Sekolah’ (School). They
learnt about the fascinat-
ing Green School in Bali
and made comparisons
about school life in Indo-
! nesia and Australia.
Students in Grade 3 and 4

have also focused on Our Grade 5 and 6 students have completed a research task about a
‘Ruang Kelas’, familiaris- family member travelling to Jakarta. They had been given questions to
ing themselves with vo- answer, including finding flights and accommodation in the Indonesian
cabulary and phrases for capital. The students incorporated the use of laptops and digital pro-
things in the classroom. grams such as Google Slides for their creative presentations.

| would like to extend a huge thank you to all students and families for your ongoing support of the Indonesian program.
Selamat Liburan, Selamat Natal dan Selamat Tahun Baru!

Terima kasih dan sampai jumpa, Ibu Flowers.



